

## DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION P.O. Box 600 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0600

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

DIANE GUTIERREZ-SCACCETTI

Commissioner

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor

March 12, 2020

Re: Rt. 3/46/Valley Rd. Contract B Public Information Center

Dear Resident,

After much consideration, the New Jersey Department of Transportation has decided to postpone the Public Information Center on the Rt. 3/46/Valley Rd. Contract B Project scheduled to be held at Montclair State University. Under the circumstances, the Department feels it is in the best interests of the public to avoid large public gatherings.

The Public Information Center will be rescheduled at a later date, and we will ensure sufficient notice of the rescheduled date will be provided to the public. In the meantime, information on the project can be found on the Department's website at <a href="https://www.state.nj.us/transportation/commuter/roads/rt46/">https://www.state.nj.us/transportation/commuter/roads/rt46/</a>.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you, but the safety of New Jersey residents is our top priority. If you have any questions regarding the project, please do not hesitate to contact NJDOT's regional area coordinator Anthony Sytko at 609-963-1982.

Best regards,

Vanessa Holman Deputy Chief of Staff

NJDOT - Commissioner's Office